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Timberlake Times

68th Year — 260" Issue August 2015
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August

Aug. 16 Sunday Family Day Parade & Picnic 1:00 PM
Aug. 18 Tuesday Timberlake Council Meeting 7:30 PM
Aug. 29 Friday Deadline for Times™ Articles

Please e~-mail all articles to the Editor at Aishwaryaprhr@gmail.com

Reminder: Please note when school begins and make a point of marking it on your
calendars! Best of luck to all the students that will start their 2015-2016 academic year! Hope
you all had a wonderful summer, and are ready to work hard and make your Village proud.

Helpful Back to School Tip: Try to keep a “healthy snacks” box in the pantry with pre-bagged

goodies for the kids to enjoy during/after school. Also, be sure to keep a schedule, perhaps on
the fridge, with daily activities so the entire family is on the same page.

Don't forget to visit our Village web site - htip://www.villageoftimberlake.com

The Timberlake Times is a monthly publication sponsored by the Village of Timberlake. Please
contact the editor (info. below) with any/all ideas, suggestions, and writing material.

Printer—Julie Cattani
Distribution — Debbie King and Allen Peterson
Editor — Sunny Parihar 216-394-2612  Aishwaryaprhr@gmail.com
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{| TREE CONCERN FORM - VILLAGE OF TIMBERLAKE Date: :
5 Name: 7
4 Location:

Describe the problem or concern:

* Number you can be reached at:
j Please mail to : Mary Trepal Phone: 440-951-8642

g 34941 Lakeshore Blvd.

s Timberlake Ohio 44095

; |
: ;
Tree Commission Meeting ;
;
; Please note on September 37 at 7:00 PM, there will be a Tree Commission Meeting in the f
. Village Hall. I look forward to seeing you all there so we can address some recent changes and |
updates! :
; Warmly, :
/ Mary Trepal |
Important Notice
:  If anybody is interested in championing a Neighborhood Watch, please contact me ¢
q directly so we can discuss this idea further. This Watch would allow the

. neighborhood to not only be a safer community, but also give a forum for members
f to discuss all safety concerns during meetings. This program has proved
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successful in numerous communities and would be a huge advantage to
Timberlake.

Geoffrev A. Esser: Chief of Police
Timberlake Police Department
11 East Shore Boulevard
P 440-942-6460
F: 440-942-6648
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Mark your calendar: 8-7, 8-21, 9-4, 9-18, 10-2, 10-
17, 10-30, 11-14, 11-28, 12-11, 12-26

Recycling Pickups 2014
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Thank you so much to Mr. David Heffner of Lakeshore Blvd. for generously donating a check
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for this year’s Summer Camp. Your donation, along with the donation of others, helped over ;
20 children have a wonderful experience this year. It is only through these kind contributions
that we can continue much of the Village’s activities. g

Having recently lost one of our own young residents to drugs, I felt compelled to share this flyer { received from
Lake County Chief’s Association. This issue truly affects every community and I hope that some of us can take
the time to voluntcer as well as guide those who may be silently sulfering—Geollrey A. Esser (Chiel ol Police)
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A collaborative effort by churches,
community leaders, volunteers and
service agencies 1o reach those

suffering from drug-related issues.

This event, complete with food,

live music, a memorial and real

stories of deliverance, will give

Prayer March
and Memorial
7:0
QOutreach

those hurting most the hope they

need to be set free and live a life

of victary.  you or soimeone

you know needs help, join us.
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Aungust 2015 Timberlake Times Page 4
Air and Noise Pollution from CEI: A Relevant Concern for Timberlake
Written by Gregg Transky.

The information below was sent to Ms. Zele, the CEI Representative, who attended the Timberlake Council
Meeting in April 2015. It was emailed May 1st and snail mailed to her, and there has been no response.
If anyone is in agreement with this, letting your feelings known to CEI would be important.

Dear Ms. Zeie_:

You did a great job for your company, Ms. Zele. The residents of Timberlake walked away as losers as usual...Goliath
prevailed and David lost. The reason for this assessment is a review of the exchange between yourself and the residents
of Timberlake.

1. A man at the far corner of the building closest to the lake showed the double talk of your corporation by stating “1 don’t
care what stack your pollution came out of, just clean up your mess from your plant”. Your response was that the “good
neighbor policy” initiated in 1982 was cancelled last Fall 2014. Your good neighbor policy is the most perverse oxymoron
ever initiated by corporate America. You still did not state that you would clean up the mess, you just mumbled.

2. Another issue was the constant “humming noise”. You side stepped it when you stated that you did not know the particular

origin and how it wouid be fixed. You would look into that. Is it possible that a multi-national company could solve that

question after operating that plant for over 60 years?

The same lady brought up a question after the humming noise issue...when is the fence along Keewaydin going to be

fixed? Just because Thomas Fence is not properly certified because of 911, can’t you make a phone call to another fence

company that is certified?

4.  You were asked about the final removal of the coal pile and the capping process. Your answer was that it would be done
according to EPA Standards. Do you not see the irony of your answer since EPA Standards are what you reluctantly have
accepted and created the shutdown of your plant?

5. When asked about the CSX traffic, you stated to call CXS. Since it is your plant and your program, wouldn’t you know the
answer to the amount of CSX traffic needed in the future?

6. We were constantly told that construction would be ongoing for the conversion of the plant. Could you please give us an
estimate of how long this construction will continue and at what cost due to our concern about noise pollution?

7. You plead ignorance about the | million dollar bond issue mentioned by one of our council members. Could your higher
ups please address this matter since it would be nice to pass the savings on to the Village of Timberlake.

8. You never really gave a definitive answer as to a clean up from the pollution of 2014. The Mayor stated that it is ridiculous
for us as individuals to go to small claims court, win our case against your fallout, call Sparkle or their competitor to
finalize the cleanup. Shouldn’t your corporation be responsible for all of the above? There is no dispute as to where this
garbage that has fallen on our properties came from. Once again, we received a “definite maybe” answer. This harkens to
the theme that your company is judge, jury and hangman. Who made you the final arbiter of your constant polluting?

9. You were asked, is the plant going to be taken down, your response was, no, it will be maintained. Could you give a more
definitive answer to your definition of maintenance? Corporate speak can be very fuzzy. Just look at the abandoned steel
mills along the route 7 corridor on the Ohio River on the West Virginia and Ohio borderline. The general public was told
that those plants were to be maintained and they are the ugliest looking site in all of America.

10. Any chance of any reparations for the Village of Timberlake for your 60 years of dumping on us? Imagine the emotional,
mental and physical toll that this community endured. Your corporation has sent reps since the early 50°s to pacify this
Village. You have broken every promise especially about getting the pollution under control, both noise and particulate
matter.

Ly

Once again, you did a tremendous job of protecting your corporation. If your last CEO could make 12 million yearly,
your company must be flush with money. According to the Plain Dealer, you could also afford to hire 19 lobbyists in
Columbus. Please distribute some of your wealth to those who have endured your mismanagement. Put reality into your
“good neighbor™ program and put up some good old fashioned money to the Village of Timberlake. Why should we
grovel at your careless operations and walk away with soot still on our houses?

A prompt reply would be appreciated.
Thank you ,
Gregg Transky
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Village of Timberlake
COUNCIL MEETING July 14, 2015

Mayor Cattani opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag at 7:35 PM. After the public portion, Mayor Cattani
asked for the rolt call of the officers. All council members, the Solicitor and Mr. Roskos were present.

The mayor asked for a motion to approve June 18, 2015 Minutes.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections; Sharma

Seconded: Dicki

Stanton made a correction on page 2 in regards to changing “coal” patch to “cold” patch.
Ayes: Dicki, Stanton, Sharma, Parihar, Trepal

Motion carried; Minutes approved.

SERVICE

Peter Formica informed the Village about the six bids received on June 26™ for the road work, ranging from
$665,017.50 to $762,562.50. The engineer had estimated about $745, 000. The lowest bid was the Shelley
Company of Twinsburg, OH, who could come out as early as next 4-5 weeks to begin the work. The Mayor
shared a request from the Village Club to not begin work on Eastshore until after the Annual Parade on August
16", Formica assured the Village that he will complete the OPWC and funding paperwork for the project. It's
estimated that the company would be working on the Village for 3-4 weeks.

Mr. Formica clarified that the Village is receiving a grant and a loan for the project equaling to 50%. The grant
allows the Village up to $243, 000, if the Village also spends the same amount, after which the loan is in
progress; the OPWC guaranteed the Village access to $150, 000 in loans, which is not expected o be used fully
as the project will be costing less than $700, 000.

Mr. Stanton thanked the residents for help with the cold patches and wanted to share that a local radio station
came out to report on the Village. They were commenting on how residents were leaf-blowing water out of the
holes, which they thought was amusing, but is actually the correct way to get water out of the holes for the cold
patch, which was about $100/ton. Mr. Stanton also updated that all equipment is working. Mr. Stanton
recommended residents to be wary of the grass in their yards, especiaily with the recent rains. He also informed
the Village that the dumpster, for yard waste, towards the back end of the Village will be removed in 3-4 weeks.

Mr. Stanton requested to please send all issue with Service his way, via either phone or email, so that we can
coliectively continue to improve on the look of the Village. He aiso answered one of the queries posted in the
public portion in regards to obtaining more signs in the Village for children crossing the roads, who may not be
paying attention.

Mr. Stanton introduced Resolution 2015-31, authorizing the Mayor to enter into a contract with Shelley Company
for pavement improvements. The confractis for ~ $665,017.50.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Stanton

Seconded: Gasier

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

SAFETY:

Chief Esser provided the monthly police report, citing 27 traffic violations, 2 written warnings, 2 criminal reports,
4 traffic reports, 15 general reports, 4 misdemeanor arrests, 82 house checks, 80 park checks, and 30 beach
checks. He also answered an inquiry posted during the public portion in regards to drivers running stop signs in
the Village. The Police Department has been tracking this and will enforce parking along with adhering to stop
signs, taking actions against those who are not following the rules appropriately through warnings and stop
signs. Chief Esser also brought up the idea of starting an organized Community Watch, owned and operated by
the residents, allowing them to have a venue to share all their concern and better the safety within the Village.
The Chief proposed to begin this organization with the assistance of not only residents, but also the Village Club.

Ms. Parihar infroduced Resolution 2015-32, authorizing the Mayor to enter into a three year contract with the
City of Eastlake for fire protection and rescue squad services for the Village commencing January 1, 2016. The
Mayor explained that the Resolution had to be passed again due to language change.



Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar
Seconded: Sharma
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Ms. Parihar introduced Resolution 2015-33, confirming the promotion on a probationary basis of Joseph Teresi
to the position of patrolman, Class V, in the Village. Chief Esser explained that all volunteer officers start at
minimum wage, after 3 months, they receive a pay of $8.50/hour, after the second probationary period, it's
$9.00/hour.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar

Seconded: Sharma

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Ms. Parihar introduced Resolution 2015-34, authorizing the Mayor to enter into a three year contract with IGM
Copy Products, Inc. The Mayor explained this was a no cost contract.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar

Seconded: Dicki

All were in favor of the Resclution; Motion approved.

Ms. Parihar introduced Ordinance 2015-15, establishing section 208.07, public records retention policy. The
Mayor explained that the ordinance adopts a retention schedule for a meeting for the Records Commission,
following up on a prior rejected schedule. Ms. Parihar then motioned to put the ordinance on 15 reading.
Motion to put the Ordinance on 1% reading: Parihar

Seconded: Sharma

All were in favor of placing the ordinance on 1% reading.

SEWERS

Mr. Gasier reported there was 2 inches of rain due to a storm the prior week and he received 3 calls on slow
basin removal, but none for flooding. He has marked 31 catch basins that need to be cleaned on several roads;
there is also a necessity for a culvert on Lakeshore blvd., which needs to be installed by the property owner as
per Ordinance 1024.01 passed in 1948. Mr. Gasier is in the process of getting plumbers out because he is
unable to use the Timberlake snake to identify the blockages. He asks the residents to please recommend any
good plumbers in the area who would be able to do the flushing at a lower cost. He also eliminated some break
points that ended up being just pipe misalignment, which will be focused on in the near future. Ms. Trepal asked
if it was necessary to have a culvert in each driveway, to which Mr. Gasier replied yes. The Mayor is hoping to
have the culverts scalloped by the state after their waterline project. There was some discrepancy on the
diameter of the culvert, which Mr. Gasier will check up on.

VILLAGE HALL

Dr. Sharma reported that she would be changing the pest control inspection from quarterly to biannually, as it is
$100 each time. She also wanted to remind renters of the Village Hall to ensure to clean up after all events,
otherwise the return deposit will be reduced. There are already bookings for August 20186.

Dr. Sharma introduced Resolution 2015-35, revisiting the guidelines for the content of the Timberlake Times
Newsletter. The Recording Secretary, Aishwarya Parihar, who also serves as the Editor of the Timberlake
Times, clarified that this resolution was drafted to revise a prior resolution that limited the materials previously
submitted along with clarifying some discrepancies and ensuring to keep a positive message in the Times.
Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Sharma

Seconded: Parihar

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

PARKS & TREES

Mrs. Trepal informed that 20 to 25 children were a part of the Village Summer Recreation Program this year; she
received positive reviews from each one. The Chief had a Safety Day with the children, who also enjoyed a
beach day. The Eagle Scouts will be mulching the Park, providing the labor for free on July 25, tentatively. Mrs.
Trepal is currently waiting on the engineer’s report for the stairs, who will be returning the measure the base.
Mrs. Trepal introduced Resolution 2015-36, authorizing the Mayor to enter into a contract with tree Service Now
for tree removal services.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Trepal




Seconded: Sharma
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Mrs. Trepal introduced Resolution 2015-37, creating the position of Program Director for the Village Summer
Recreation Program. This resolution allows for the creation of the position for the summer camp.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Trepal

Seconded: Parihar

Al were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Mrs. Trepal intfroduced Resolution 2015-38, creating the position of Program Teacher for the Village Summer
Recreation Program. This resolution allows for the creation of the position for the summer camp.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Trepal

Seconded: Stanton

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Mrs. Trepal introduced Resolution 2015-39, creating the position of Program Aide for the Village Summer
Recreation Program. This resolution allows for the creation of the position for the summer camp.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Trepal

Seconded: Sharma

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Mrs. Trepal introduced Ordinance 2015-16, amending Ordinance 2015-2, adding a pay schedule for Program
Director, Teacher, and Aide along with renumbering the pay schedule. She then motioned to suspend the three
reading rule for Ordinance 2015-16.

Motion to suspend three reading rule: Trepal

Seconded: Stanton

All were in favor of suspension of the rule

Motion to approve Ordinance 2015-16 without changes or corrections: Trepal

Seconded: Dicki

All were in favor of the Ordinance; Motion approved.

Mrs. Trepal introduced Resolution 2015-40, confirming the appointment of Katherine Gelmnan to the position of
Program Director for the Village Summer Recreation Program.

Moticn to approve without changes or corrections: Trepal

Seconded: Parihar

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Mrs. Trepal introduced Resolution 2015-41, confirming the appointment of Abby Batoki to the position of
Program Teacher for the Village Summer Recreation Program.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Trepal

Seconded: Sharma

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

FINANCE

Mr. Dicki informed the citizens that as per Peter Formica, the state will be providing 50% of the revenue for fixing
the roads along with a low interest loan due to AA rating, which is the highest rating. We are also abie to take out
the loan at our convenience, as it takes only about a week or two fo receive the funds. As for the inquiry on
emails and letters to the Mayor, the policy is that any letters sent to elected officials will be published on the
Timberlake website as soon as possible.

Mr. Dicki introduced Resolution 2015-42, approving and directing payment of certain bilis by the Village. Chief
Esser explained that Lake Health charged the incorrect amount for physicals for the last 3 police officers that
were sent in, which Ms. Parihar will be investigating and disputing with a coniact at the hospital as it infringes on
prior contract. The bill in totality was for $1038, but we are to actually pay $507. This was amended on the bills.

Motion to approve Resolution 2015-42 without changes or corrections: Dicki
Seconded: Stanton
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.



Mr. Dicki presented Ordinance 2015-17, adopting a temporary appropriation for the Village for the fiscal year
commencing January 1, 20186, for the submission to the Auditor of Lake County. He then motioned to suspend
the three reading rule for Ordinance 2015-13.

Motion to suspend three reading ruie: Dicki

Seconded: Trepal

All were in favor of suspension of the rule.

Motion to approve Ordinance 2015-17:Dicki

Seconded: Sharma

All were in favor of the Ordinance; Motion approved.

Mr. Dicki presented Ordinance 2015-18, establishing a "Capital Road Project” fund for the Village. He then
motioned to suspend the three reading ruie for Ordinance 2015-13.

Motion to suspend three reading rule: Dicki

Seconded: Stanton

Alt were in favor of suspension of the rule.

Motion to approve Ordinance 2015-18; Dicki

Seconded: Gasier

All were in favor of the Ordinance; Motion approved

Mr. Stanton reminded all residents that the deadline for filing property taxes was July 15%, 2015. The Mayor
reminded that the deadline for filing for candidacy was August 6% for the upcoming ballot. Mr. Laudato then
addressed an issue brought up in the public portion of the meeting. He said he will have to see the house that
was said to be unseemly and then will work with the Police Department along with the City to address the issues.
Furthermore, he clarified that the new lawsuit will not affect the roadwork; the taw firm will forward the litigation
after it is filed with the insurance carrier.

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:41.
Motion to adjourn: Stanton

Seconded: Trepal

All were in favor.

John Roskos, Fiscal Officer David Cattani, Mayor
The complete text of each ordinance or resolution can be obtained from the Fiscal Officer or viewed at the Village Hall.

Village of Timberlake
TIMBERLAKE BUDGET MEETING July 14, 2015

Mayor Cattani opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag at 7:09 PM. Mr. Dicki started off the meeting
discussing the historical spending in 2014, stating that it wasn't our best year as there were exira expenditures
and we spent more than we received. However, all committee members and the Police Department kept in the
budget. In fact, the Police Department kept salaries substantially under the budget, which Chief k:sser assures
will happen again this year. For 2015, the revenue streams look much better and spending is stable.

Mr. Dicki presented the budget for 2016 which is identical to the budget in 2015 minus expenditure for garbage
pick-up along with showing the finances for the road repair project. Mr. Dicki then opened the floor for concerns
by the committee members.

Mrs. Trepal requested some advice in regards to keeping within the budget and staging the trees or asking for
more money to fix all the trees at one time. The entire council recommended staging the trees. Mr. Stanton
stated that staging the trees is better for the life cycle of the trees, as well. Mr. Gasier spoke in regards to the
safety threat the dead trees may pose. Mrs. Trepal says that the tree inspector claimed that the trees will fall
down anyway. The Mayor says that liability is difficult to examine due to the condition of the trees.



Mr. Stanton recommended to take 10% of his budget next year and put it aside for any potential repairs for
Village equipment.
Line items of the budget were discussed and reviewed.

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:22.
Motion to adjourn: Sharma

Seconded: Stanton

All were in favor.

Village of Timberlake
COUNCIL MEETING June 16, 2015

Mayor Cattani opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag at 7:31 PM. After the public portion, Mayor Catfani
asked for the roli call of the officers. All council members, the Solicitor and Mr. Roskos were present.

The Mayor asked for a motion to approve May 19, 2015 Council Minutes.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Dicki

Seconded: Gasier

Mrs. Trepal made a correction on page 3 in regards to the number of frees in the Village that were dead. The
Minutes listed 33 and were changed to say 12.

Ayes: Dicki, Stanton, Sharma, Parihar, Trepal, Gasier

Motion carried; Minutes approved.

SAFETY:

Chief Esser provided the monthly police report, citing 17 traffic violations, 3 misdemeanor citations, 54 house
checks, 39 park checks, and 42 beach checks. There were also 3 criminal reports and 2 traffic reports
completed. The chief also gave an update in regards to the installation of computers, which is to occur in the
following weeks, along with new training sessions for the officers, scheduled for later in the month.

Ms. Parihar introduced Resolution 2015-23, authorizing the Mayor to enter into a contract with the City of
Eastlake for fire protection and emergency medical services for the Village. Per clarifications by the Mayor, this
contract will automatically renew in 3 years.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar

Seconded: Stanton

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Ms. Parihar introduced Resolution 2015-24, confirming the appointment on probationary basis of Francis G.
Colangelo to the position of special patrolman in the Village.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar

Seconded: Stanton

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Ms. Parihar introduced Resolution 2015-25, confirming the appointment on probationary basis of Brettley E.
Grau to the position of special patrolman in the Village.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar

Seconded: Gasier

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Ms. Parihar infroduced Resolution 2015-26, confirming the appointment on probationary basis of Peter Krause to
the position of patrolman in the Village.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar

Seconded: Trepal

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Ms. Parihar introduced Resolution 2015-27, authorizing the Mayor o enter into a contract with Verizon Wireless
on behalf of the Western States Contracting Alliance for wireless services.



Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Parihar
Seconded: Gasier
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

All three officers were sworn in by the Mayor and congratulated on their new roles.

SEWERS

Mr. Gasier reported that despite the heavy rains, not many issues were reported. It seemed that after inspection,
70 Eastshore Blvd. had a basin that needed to be cleaned and snaked along with 71 Shawondassee, which Mr.
Gasier will address. There was also standing water on 69 Shawondassee, which Mr. Gasier noted. No calls by
residents were made in regards to heavy rains or flooding. Mr. Gasier reported that he will check all the catch
basins and clean them as necessary. Mr. Gasier also estimates about 6-8 breakpoints that need to be fixed.

PARKS & TREES

Mrs. Trepal was able to get three different estimates for tree removal in the Village. In totality, there are 33 trees
with issues of which 12 trees are dead and 2 require some maintenance work. Mrs. Trepa!l was given quotes by
three different companies, estimating to about $26,000, $16,000, and $14,000. She will be finalizing the deal
with Tree Service Now as it is the best price, taking care of the biggest dead trees this year while the remainder
will be fixed next year due to budget restrictions.

Mr. Dicki, the Mayor, and Mrs. Trepal also looked at the beach stairs with an engineer, who verbally said that
they were structurally sound, but may require some cement deposit at the bottom for enhanced safety. The
engineer also had some other minor repair suggestions for the area and will be drafting a report.

Mrs. Trepal was able to contact an Eagle Scout in the area who expressed that the Boy Scouts would enjoy
muiching the playground as an Eagle Project. Mrs. Trepal will be working on this in the upcoming weeks.

The Summer Camp this year was a huge success with 17 participants, 2 volunteers, 1 program director, and 2
aids. The children are able to do many activities, such as mini golf, and will be watching a movie this week. Mrs.
Trepal suggested that she will have a firm deadline along with a penalty for next year for applications as this year
they were rolling in until the start of the camp, making buying supplies on a timely manner difficult.

SERVICE
Mr. Stanton reported that all equipment was back in service and work was resumed. Mr. Stanten hopes to
continue fixing the ruts, medians, and islands along with seeding and trimming of the Village areas.

Mr. Stanton has received much inquiry in regards to the repairs on the roads. He is projecting that the project
may finish as early as this year. In the upcoming week, Mr. Stanton will be getting cold patches on some of the
worst potholes in the Village, fixing the largest holes then the smallest. The Service Department has informed
Mr. Stanton that they release one truck a day for the repairs, so volunteers will be needed.

The Mayor presented a recent request from Raymond Miller in regards to extending the existing berm on
Lakeshore Blvd. for the ease of residents in the area. As ODOT owns the road, there will need to be further
discussion with the organization along with Pete Formica at CT. If an extension is granted, it could also cause
issues to the sewage system. Two residents after the meeting informed the council that this was an issue that
was voted against by the council many years ago and will have to be voted on once again.

Mr. Stanton recommended residents to be wary of the vegetation in their yard as any obstruction of view for
individuals pulling out their cars could cause a visibility issue in the Village. Mr. Stanton says that complaints in
regards to this will require him to have the area checked.

FINANCE

Mr. Dicki informed the Council of the finances for road repairs with the borrowing process continuing. The OMAP
application has given the Village AA ratings, allowing the Mayor to borrow $450,000 for bonds to be used on the
road repair project. John Roskos presented the Fiscal Certificate for the project, certifying the project has a life of
5 years along with the maturity calculated by the state.

Mr. Dicki presented Ordinance 2015-13, authorizing the Mayor to sell “Notes” for the road construction project.
He then motioned to suspend the three reading rule for Ordinance 2015-13.

Motion to suspend three reading rule: Dicki

Seconded- Gasier



All were in favor of suspension of the rule.

Motion to approve Ordinance 2015-13; Dicki
Seconded: Gasier

All were in favor of the Ordinance; Motion approved.

Mr. Stanton clarified that Ordinance 2015-13 allows us to have flexibility in regards to how much money is
borrowed, not locking us into a set amount, so that if the cost is less than anticipated, not as much would need fo
be borrowed. Mr. Dicki added that the Ordinance was left open so that if money was left over from the road
repair, it could also be used for other projects, such as the creation of sidewalks on Lakeshore. The Mayor aiso
informed the public that Iast Friday he opened bids for the roads and will receive more information in regards to
this by this Friday.

Mr. Dicki introduced Resolution 2015-28, adopting a policy for receipts of public moneys in amounts equaling
less than one thousand dollars. It was clarified by Mr. Laudato that this allows flexibility for Council members in
regards to making deposits, which would otherwise have to be done daily, even for small doliar amounts. He
further explained that the new poiicy adoption fell under the Ohio Revised Code.

Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Dicki
Seconded: Sharma
All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Mr. Dicki introduced Resolution 2015-29, approving and directing payment of last month’s bills by the Village.
Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Dicki

Seconded: Sharma

All were All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

Mr. Dicki presented Ordinance 2015-14, amending Ordinance 2015-07, allowing the transfer of funds from the
storm sewer construction fund to pay for the state examinee's fee. He then motioned to suspend the three
reading rule for Ordinance 2015-14.

Motion to suspend three reading rule: Dicki

Seconded: Gasier

All were in favor of suspension of the rule.

Motion fo approve Ordinance 2015-14; Dicki

Seconded: Gasier

All were in favor of the Ordinance; Motion approved.

Mr. Stanton introduced Resolution 2015-30, affirming Robert Smith to the Board of Public Affairs.
Motion to approve without changes or corrections: Stanton

Seconded: Trepal

All were in favor of the Resolution; Motion approved.

The candidate was sworn in by the Mayor and congratulated on his new role.

VILLAGE HALL

Dr. Sharma reported that during the hood inspection, there was damage found on the dry wall after the fast
party, which will be fixed in the upcoming weeks. She also informed the Council on carpet cleaning estimates
ranging from $800 to $500 of which she chose the least expensive option. The cleaning should commence fairly
soon. Dr. Sharma stated that bookings for next year had already begun and the online calendar, on the website,
was fully functioning.

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:13.

Motion to adjourn: Sharma

Seconded: Stanton

All were in favor.

John Roskos, Fiscal Officer David Cattani, Mayor

The complete text of each ordinance or resolution can be obtained from the Fiscal Officer or viewed at the Village Hall.
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#
Are You Ready? ’
Annual Family Day Picnic & Bicycle Parade will be held ¢
Sunday, August 16, 2015 :

Bicycle Parade will lineup at the Playground and take off at 1:00 PM. Remember there
will be a great grand prize for the best decorated bike and other prizes, as well. ;
- Wear your red, white, and blue for support of the
Spirit of Timberlake! f’

Free hot dogs, pop, beer, and games for all ages.

As in the past, please bring a dish (to serve 10-12 people) to share with your !
Village neighbors. :
s
If you haven’t purchased your raffle tickets yet, they will be available at the picnic. 1 for $10.00 %
or 3 for $20.00. ;

Drawing will be held at the picnic, so be sure to bring your ticket stub. Cash prizes will be
determined by amount collected. 4
Shirt orders will also be taken at the pienic.
Monies collected will be used to fund the picnic and children’s events. Donations can be made
out to the Village Club. §
i
B
[
g

See you there!
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